

President

Corey M. Matsuoka, P.E. SSFM International Ph: (808) 531-1308

President-Elect Jeffrey K. Kalani, P.E. Yogi Kwong Engineers, LLC

Ph: (808) 942-0001

Treasurer

Sean Sugai, P.E. Ronald N.S. Ho & Assoc. Ph: (808) 941-0577

Secretary

Ken Kawahara, P.E. Akinaka & Assoc. Ph: (808) 836-1900

Past President

Robin Lim, P.E. Geolabs, Inc. Ph: (808) 841-5064

National Director

Janice Marsters, PhD. Hart Crowser Ph: (808) 371-8504

Directors

Garret Masuda, P.E. InSynergy Engineering Ph: (808) 521-3773

Liana Choy, P.E. Sato & Assoc. Ph: (808) 955-4441

Paul T. Matsuda, P.E. Group 70 International, Inc. Ph: (808) 523-5866

Ginny M. Wright Executive Director P.O. Box 88840 Honolulu, HI 96830 Ph: (808) 741-4772

Email: gwright@acechawaii.org Website: www.acechawaii.org November 3, 2016

Mr. Joe Uno, President J. Uno & Associates, Inc. 1210 Ward Avenue, Suite 204 Honolulu, HI 96814

Subject: Appreciation for your presentation and panel participation

Dear Joe,

On behalf of the American Council of Engineering Companies of Hawaii (ACECH), thank you very much for your presentation and being one of our three panel members at our monthly membership meeting, held at the Pacific Club this morning, on the following topic:

The Crystal Ball of Construction Bid Estimating
What A/E Consultants and Project Owners Should Know about
Engineers' Cost Estimates & Contractor Bids in Hawaii

This month's topic was selected based on feedback and interest from ACECH member firms and their clients. They expressed desire and need for a deeper understanding of the various factors that influence construction costs and bids in Hawaii, particularly on large civil, wastewater and building construction projects.

Your presentation and the professional opinions that you conveyed during the candid panel discussion were well-articulated and very informative. The sharing of your expertise on this subject matter was highly educational to the more than 50 professional engineers and representatives from public sector project owners who attended this morning's meeting.

We hope that you will consider returning to lead or participate in presentations at future ACECH meetings - thanks again for your participation!

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey K. Kalani, P.E.

2016 - 2017 President-Elect

ACEC Hawaii